
 

 

Dear Environmental Protection Agency, 

John Gibbons 

Aisling Ryan 

 

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has granted Galway City Council (GCC) a waste licence 

(W0013-01) which covers the restoration of the landfill at Carrowbrowne, acceptance of waste to the 

Civic Waste facility and the development of composting operations at the facility.  

As discussed during recent site visits Galway City Council intend to request expression of interest 

from the private market in Q4 of 2018 for use of the facility in line with current licence conditions 

(excluding the landfill and ancillaries). It is the intention that should there be an acceptable 

approach, Galway city Council will commence further consultation with the EPA and other relevant 

departments with the view of re-commencing operations in Q1 2019. 

Any potential operations will be designed and constructed by a specialised team to ensure all works 

and operations are completed to a satisfactory requirement within the bounds of the existing waste 

licence. 

  

Should you wish to discuss further or suggest alternative options please do not hesitate to contact 

the below. 

 

Kind Regards 

Damien Redington 

On behalf of Galway City Council 

Environment Department  

091 536463 

damien.redington@galwaycity.ie  
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